End of Year Software Wrap Up

If you share profit with teams or families, now is the time to create and enter the disbursements.  

First you will need to make sure that all of your campaigns have the correct beginning and end dates.  Click on the campaign icon and edit each campaign, making sure of the dates. Next you will need to generate a Sales & Profit by Campaign Report.  Click on “Reports”, “Family Reports”,  then “Family Sales”.  Select the tab that you need, either “Sales & Profit by Campaign – Excel- Family with No Members” or “Sales & Profit by Campaign – Excel – Family with Members”. Click “Refresh Data” and all of the sales and profit for the campaigns will appear. Export the report to an excel file by clicking on “Export Excel”. You will need this report to enter the disbursements in your software. This is also the report to give to the treasurer so that the money can be given to the correct family or team.  To enter the disbursement, click on “Disbursements” and then click on family or team disbursement. Click the “add” button and fill in the information. Click “update & add new” until all disbursements are entered. After the last disbursement is entered click “Update & Close”.  You are now ready to close out your software for the year.

Back up your file – Click on “File” in the upper left hand corner and “File Backup” on the drop down menu. A new screen will appear. You may choose where to store your backup by browsing for the location that you want in the “Save in” section of the screen.  Enter the name of your file in the “Save As” area. Click “Save” and you are done.

Create the reports that you need. There are several reports that can be generated at the end of the year. You may only need one of them, but a list of potential reports and their uses follows:

A. Create the Sales & Profit by Campaign report (as illustrated above).  If you entered disbursements, check the column titled “Family Profit Remaining” to make sure that everyone now has a zero balance.

B. Create a disbursement report by clicking on “Reports”, “Disbursement Reports”, click the tab you need and “Refresh Data”. This report shows the amount of money credited to each family or team.

C. If you maintain an inventory, you will need to run an inventory report to make sure that your actual certificate count balances with the report. If the numbers don’t balance, you will need to make an adjustment to the inventory.  Click on Orders-Inventory in the lower left hand corner. Then click on the Inventory Adjustment icon. Click “New Adjustment”.  You will need to enter the item code of the certificate to be adjusted and the number of certificates to be added or subtracted. (If you have fewer certificates than should you may enter a negative number to decrease the amount in inventory.) An accurate count will be especially important as you begin your new sales year. If you maintain an inventory but do not operate the program through the summer, now is the time to push sales of the certificates that you have left. UnitedScrip will not be able to accept the return of certificates held over the summer break.

D. A Program Summary report will give you a brief overview of the past year and estimate your potential profit for the next year based on previous sales. This report will be helpful when you kick off the new campaign in the fall. To create the report, click on “Reports”, “Program Reports”, and “Program Summary”. To estimate potential profit for the next school year, enter your last selling date in the area labeled “Estimate my Profit By:” and then click “Refresh Data”.

E. If you maintain an inventory, the Certificate Sales Report will help you estimate the certificates that you need to order for your new campaign. The report allows you to choose the dates of the report. You might want to generate a report for the first month of ordering, for the Christmas season, and one for the entire year. These three will give you some idea of an inventory that you will need to maintain.

After you have run all of the reports that you need, you will want to prepare your software for the new school year. You may wish to purge your old data. Be sure to make a backup of your file before proceeding! 

To purge the files, click on “File”, and “Purge Scrip Program”. You have several options available. You may want to keep some of the data. 

· You will find that if you choose to “Keep Family, Team and Supporter Information” the software will also need to “Keep Campaigns Information”. This action will delete all of the orders but maintain the campaigns, teams and families that are in your software.

· If you choose to “Keep Disbursements Information”, then the family and campaign information will also be saved. The action will delete all of your orders.

Once you have purged your program, you can add or change your campaigns and teams. You may also need to change the default team of your families. If you are a school, the family will need to be moved to the new teacher or grade. At this point you should back up the software again under a new name.  Now the backup can be given to your new coordinator.

Please emphasize to the new coordinator the need to update the group information on the software and the necessity of updating the certificates before entering orders each week.

To update the group information, the coordinator should click on “Information” and “Enter Group Information”.  The Contact Information should be changed to the new coordinator. This will ensure that UnitedScrip is able to contact the correct person in a timely manner if there are any questions about the order.

To update the certificates each week, the coordinator should click on “Updates” and “Certificate Updates”. Then follow the steps indicated. Updating each week will give your participants the most accurate profit earned. Be sure to update before entering orders.

